
Brief history of the Lehmann Symposia:

Origins, goals and motivation

The idea of the Lehmann Symposia as platforms to encourage a revival of interest
in fundamental questions in theoretical statistics, while keeping in focus issues that
arise in contemporary interdisciplinary cutting-edge scientific problems, developed
during a conversation that I had with Victor Perez Abreu during one of my visits
to Centro de Investigación en Matemáticas (CIMAT) in Guanajuato, Mexico. Our
goal was and has been to showcase relevant theoretical work to encourage young
researchers and students to engage in such work.

The First Lehmann Symposium on Optimality took place in May of 2002 at
Centro de Investigación en Matemáticas in Guanajuato, Mexico. A brief account of
the Symposium has appeared in Vol. 44 of the Institute of Mathematical Statistics
series of Lecture Notes and Monographs. The volume also contains several works
presented during the First Lehmann Symposium. All papers were refereed. The
program and a picture of the participants can be found on-line at the website
http://www.stat.rice.edu/lehmann/lst-Lehmann.html.

The Second Lehmann Symposium on Optimality was held from May 19–May 22,
2004 at Rice University. There were close to 175 participants in the Symposium.
A partial list and a photograph of participants, as well as the details of the scientific
program, are provided in the next few pages. All scientific activities took place in
Duncan Hall in the School of Engineering. Most of the plenary and invited speakers
agreed to be videotaped and their talks may be accessed by visiting the following
website: http://webcast.rice.edu/webcast.php?action=details&event=408.
All papers presented in this volume were refereed, and one third of submitted
papers were rejected.

At the time of this writing, plans are underway to hold the Third Lehmann
Symposium at the Mathematical Sciences Research Institute during May of 2007.

I want to acknowledge the help from members of the Scientific Program Commit-
tee: Jane-Ling Wang (UC Davis), David W. Scott (Rice University), Juliet P. Shaf-
fer (UC Berkeley), Deborah Mayo (Virginia Polytechnic Institute), Jef Teugels
(Katholieke Universiteit Leuven), James R. Thompson (Rice University), and Javier
Rojo (Chair).

The Symposia could not take place without generous financial support from
various institutions. The First Symposium was financed in its entirety by CIMAT
under the direction of Victor Perez Abreu. The Second Lehmann Symposium was
generously funded by The National Science Foundation, Pfizer, Inc., The Univer-
sity of Texas MD Anderson Cancer Center, CIMAT, and Cytel. Shulamith Gross at
NSF, Demissie Alemayehu at Pfizer, Gary Rosner at MD Anderson Cancer Center,
Victor Perez Abreu at CIMAT, and Cyrrus Mehta at Cytel, encouraged and facili-
tated the process to obtain the support. The Rice University School of Engineering’s
wonderful physical facilities were made available for the Symposium at no charge.
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Finally, thanks go the Statistics Department at Rice University for facilitating my
participation in these activities.

May 15th, 2006
Javier Rojo

Rice University
Editor




